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February 2, 2023

Board Memo 006-2023: Tomica Duplessis On Detail at Labor Relations HQ

Executive Board,

James Timmons, Labor Relations Policy Administration, will be away for national negotiations
with the National Association of Letter Carriers (NALC) from February 21 through May 29,
2023. During this time, Tomica Duplessis, Labor Relations Specialist Southern Region, will be
stepping in for a temporary assignment with Labor Relations at USPS Headquarters. Tomica is a
member of NAPS Branch 73 — New Orleans, LA.

Tomica’s skills and experience as an LR Specialist and an EAS for over 20 years will aid her in
effectively and immediately contributing to assignments that primarily include engaging with
USPS management associations.

Tomica will be coming to headquarters on February 13, staying in Washington, DC, for the
duration of her assignment and transitioning with James until his departure in late

February. Tomica’s detail assignment will end on May 26, 2023.

Please join us in congratulating Tomica on her higher-level detail assignment.

Thank you, and be safe.

NAPS Headquarters



